Lawrence Public Schonls

CLIFFORD D. DEAN, SUPERINTENDENT

Wawrence, Ranzas

October 10, 1939

Dre. Forrest Ce Allen, Director
Physical Education and Recreation
end Varsity Basketball Coach
University of Kansas

Lewrence, Kanses

Dear Dre Allen:

1 was very much interested in your letter of Oct=-
ober 9, inclosing the information regarding your
plen of recreation for the children of faculty mem=
bers on Saturday morningse. We appreciate the fact
that there is a lack of available playground space
in the City of Lawrence. Whenever the opportunity
presents itself you may be sure that we will be
glad to cooperate with you in any way possible to
improve the recreational and playground facilities
for Lawrence children. '

Very sincerely yours ’ (

Clif rd De Dean

CDD: VW



